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EXTENSIONS, FINANCING AND SURCHARGE 1 

WATER DISTRICT FOR A CERTIFICATE OF 
CONVENIENCE AND NECESSITY FOR THE ) 2006-00315 
CONSTRUCTION OF SUBDISTRICT F WATER MAIN 

) CASENO. 

RESPONSE TO STAFF REQUEST AND WAIVER OF HEARING 

Northern Kentucky Water District (Northern), by counsel, pursuant to the 

Commission staffs request of December 17, 2007 provides the attached letter and 

schedule prepared by Richard Harrison, P.E. confirming the customer density for 

Campbell County sub districts. 

Northern waives its request for a hearing and agrees to the Commission 

n proceeding with the issuance of a final order in this matter. 

24 W. Todd St. 
Frankfort, KY 40601 

ATTORNEY FOR NORTHERN 
KENTUCKY WATER DISTRICT 

I certify that a copy of this Response was served on David Spenard, 1024 Capital Center 
Dr., Frankfort, KY 40601 by First Class mail the lgth day of December, 2007. 



December 18,2007 

Ms. Beth ODonnell 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
21 I Sower Blvd. 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40601 

Re: Case No. 2006-0031 5 - Sub-District F Informal Conference 

Dear Ms. ODonnell 

Attached is an updated "Attachment A" which includes the Sub-District F Streets per the 
Commission's request. The Sub-District F Streets are placed in order based on number of 
customers per mile. As you can see, there are several streets, which do not fall into the upper area 
of the spreadsheet, please refer to the footnotes to help explain why. 

The District works to prioritize the sub-districts based on customer per mile. For example, in 
Campbell County, existing Sub-District D has a customer per mile ratio of 24.71, the current Sub- 
District F has a customer per mile ratio of 24.69 if you pull out the Licking Pike streets (needed for 
hydraulic improvements for future extensions) and Flagg Springs (includes significant developer 
contribution), and it is projected that future Sub-District H should have a customer per mile ratio of 
22.51. The customer density of this project, as with all others, is used as the initial guideline for 
determining the scope of the proposed sub district. Other factors that affect the final determination of 
the district boundaries are hydraulic considerations, such as inclusion of Licking Pike and customer 
demand, such as the additional payment for service by the Flagg Springs Market. As is shown by 
this information, the sub districts generally have lower customer density than the preceding one and 
the next expected sub district has a lower density than sub district F. 

Hopefully this addresses the recent questions raised by the Commission Staff. Please feel free to 
contact me at (859) 578-5458 if you need additional information or clarification is needed regarding 
this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Richard Harrison, P.E. 
Vice President of Engineering & Distribution 

2835 Crescent Springs Road, P.O. Box 18640, Erlanger, Kentucky (859) 578-9898 Fax (859) 578-5456 



e Page2 December 19,2007 

AFFIDAVIT 

Affiant, Richard Harrison, appearing personally before me a notary public in and for the 
Commonwealth of Kentucky, after being sworn, states that the information in this letter is true and 
correct to his best knowledge and belief and that any information provided to him has been reviewed 
and verified to the extent possible. 

Richard Harrison, P.E. 

Subscribed, sworn, acknowledged and verified by Richard Harrison on the 19" day of December, 
2007. 

W 

My Commission expires: 
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